Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)
Minutes for October 12, 2011
Attendance: D.Morales, L. Angeloni, B. Leake, A. Joshi, M. Pulimood, C. Gosselin, S. Shestakow, A. Bonanno, K. Cugliotta, R. Kamber, C. Fisher; Excused: B. Tellis-Tomsky, S. O’Brien, J. Laughton; L. Grega
Agenda  Items

1. Minutes 
The minutes for May 11, 2011 were approved as submitted.  

The minutes for September 28, 2011 were approved with three corrections. 
2. Steering Committee Meeting Report for 10/5/2011
 Fisher reported the following responses to CAP concerns on prioritization of Charges and duplication expenses for CAP documents:

· Steering said CAP should address items it can discharge quickly and use its own judgment on prioritizing the rest. 
· Steering stated that currently there is no account for copying, but Steering will take the request to Academic Affairs. 
Fisher also reported the following points of information that was shared by vice-chairs of CPP and CFA: 
· CPP discussed unresolved Middle States accreditation items.
· CFA: discussed pending charges and old items—policy on recording lectures, student travel, preliminary recommendation on definition of teacher-scholar, preliminary recommendation on SOSA, faculty duties, and sought clarification on faculty conduct charge (unclear whether research or personal conduct).
3. Charge on Academic Load
Leake reported that she had secured clarification from Norvell on the Final Recommendations Document. Norvell stated that the new Governance Document stipulates that additional testimony must be solicited when Final Recommendations vary substantially from the Preliminary Recommendations used to gather Campus feedback. CAP will send the Final Recommendation back to Steering since the Final Recommendation on this Charge was not substantively different from the Preliminary Recommendation that had been the focus for Campus testimony. 
4. Re-Charge on Student Evaluation of Teaching: Leake reported that she spoke with D. Frank about the summer pilot of the electronic feedback model. Frank stated that due to software issues, another pilot will need to be done. The pilot will probably be done in the Fall 2012 semester.  CAP decided to table further action on this charge until information on the Fall 2012 electronic pilot is received.
5. Charge on International Business Closures: CAP will invite Professor Levin, Dean Keep, and other stakeholders in the matter to give testimony on the closure and replacement; tabled. 
6. Charge on Russian Studies minor: tabled.
Meeting adjourned: 2:50 pm
Next meeting: October 26, 2011
